Minutes of the St. Ann Pastoral Council Thursday, November 2, 2023 – 7:00 p.m. St. Ann Parish Center

Members Present: Bill Madison and Carol Wozniak.

Absent: Craig Hohlfeld

- I. The meeting was called to order at 7:14 p.m. by Bill Madison.
- II. Deacon Steve Led the committee in prayer.
- III. The committee reviewed the minutes of the previous meeting of the Joint St. Ann Pastoral & Finance committee meeting.

Motion by Bill Madison, second by Carol Wozniak, to approve the minutes. Motion called and passed unanimously.

IV. Deacon Steve reported on the St. Ann Finance Committee meeting which included a finance report, discussions on the Cemeteries, and the closing of the pre-school playhouse.

V. New Business:

1.) Preschool Playhouse Closing-

Preschool Playhouse house given notice that they are closing their doors after more than forty years of service to the community. Their final day was October 26, 2023. They advised it will take some time to clean out their rooms, but they will get it done as quickly as possible.

Turtle Lake School district inquired about using space in the parish center for wrestling. It was agreed that this would not be a good idea since we use that space for dinners and socials. It could be especially difficult for funeral dinners, not to mention the smell that would most likely come from that use.

2.) Other New Business-

Carol Wozniak reported that the Servants of Mary are working their way through Bishop Powers Letter on Evangelization. Deacon Steve advised that Deacon Greg and Elain Ricci are going to be forming a team of cluster parish members to be a part of the Maintenance to Mission efforts.

3.) Motion to Adjourn – Motion to adjourn was made by Bill Madison and seconded by Carol Wozniak. Motion was called and approved unanimously. The meeting adjourned at 7:43 p.m.

Dcn. Steve Linton
Parish Life Coordinator